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RECREATION CENTER OF SUN CITY, INC. 

Club Organization Committee 

December 9, 2020 
 

Chair Sue Wilson called the meeting to order at 10:00am in the Lakeview Center Social Hall#2. 

 

Present:  Chair Sue Wilson, Co-Chair Mike Ege, COCs James Terasinski, Connie Sherman, Fred 

Schweer, Pat Clucker, Alan Ruda, 

 

RCSC Staff:  None   

 

Guests:  RCSC Board Secretary Darla Akins 

 

Approval of Prior Meeting Summary:  The November 11, 2020 Meeting Summary was approved 

as presented. 

 

Report by Myrna DeBruyne, Chartered Club Supervisor:  Distributed to the Committee for 

review: 

 

To date, 97 Clubs have picked up their Presidents Packages.   

A listing of these Clubs can be found on www.suncityaz.org under the Recreation Tab, Clubs Tab. 

 

2022 Facility Usage, Club Meeting Schedules and revised Facility Set Up Forms will be accepted as 

of Monday, January 4, 2021. 

 

2020 Financial Statements are due no later than Friday, January 29, 2021. 

 

2021 Club Officer Lists are due in January (even if the officers have not changed). 

 

Report by Sue Wilson, Chair:  

Chair Wilson reported that clubs with a positive exposure to COVID-19 have no directive to close.   

It is the club’s choice to voluntarily close for up to 10 days and/or conduct a thorough cleaning. 

The next Chair and Co-Chair for the COC Committee will be announced in January. 

Our next meeting is scheduled for January 13, 2021 but members of the committee requested to 

postpone the meeting until February 10, 2021. 

Report by Mike Ege, Co-Chair:  Nothing to report 

 

COC Reports:   

 

James Terasinski – Nothing to report 

 

Fred Schweer – Nothing to report 

 

Connie Sherman – Nothing to report 
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Alan Ruda – Nothing, new to the committee 

 

Pat Clucker – A club officer asked if the clubs office was open to pick-up Presidents Packets. 

 

Old Business:  Chair Wilson informed the committee that the clubs were notified of single meeting 

availability at the Sundial Auditorium by scheduling through the Clubs Office. 

 

New Business:  Chair Wilson was asked if the Clubs Office had notified the Club Presidents of the 

cancellations of the Officer Training and Discover Sun City next year due to COVID-19.  A 

suggestion was made to notify our Club Presidents in January to remind them of these cancellations 

and when their club articles are eligible for print in the SunViews. 

 

Announcements:  None 

 

Adjournment:   The meeting adjourned at 10:11am. 

 

Next Meeting:   February 10, 2021 at 10:00am – Lakeview Social Hall #2 

 

Respectfully Submitted,   

 

 

 

Connie Sherman, Secretary   


